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29 CFR Ch. IV (7–1–10 Edition) § 453.10 

(b) Nature of responsibilities as affect-
ing ‘‘handling.’’ With respect to par-
ticular responsibilities of boards of 
trustees, executive boards and similar 
bodies in disbursing funds or other 
property, much would depend upon the 
system of fiscal controls provided in a 
particular trust or labor organization. 
The allocation of funds or authoriza-
tion of disbursements for a particular 
purpose is not necessarily handling of 
funds within the meaning of the sec-
tion. If the allocation or authorization 
merely permits expenditures by a dis-
bursing officer who has responsibility 
for determining the validity or pro-
priety of particular expenditures, then 
the action of the disbursing officer and 
not that of the board would constitute 
handling. But if pursuant to a direction 
of the board, the disbursing officer per-
formed only ministerial acts without 
responsibility to determine whether 
the expenditures were valid or appro-
priate, then the board’s action would 
constitute handling. In such a case, the 
absence of fraud or dishonesty in the 
acts of the disbursing officer alone 
would not necessarily prevent fraudu-
lent or dishonest disbursements. The 
person or persons who are charged with 
or exercise responsibility for deter-
mining whether specific disbursements 
are bona fide, regular, and in accord-
ance with the applicable constitution, 
trust instrument, resolution or other 
laws or documents governing the dis-
bursement of funds or other property 
should be considered to handle such 
funds and property and be bonded ac-
cordingly. 

[28 FR 14394, Dec. 27, 1963, as amended at 30 
FR 14926, Dec. 2, 1965] 

SCOPE OF THE BOND 

§ 453.10 The statutory provision. 

The statute requires that every cov-
ered person ‘‘shall be bonded to provide 
protection against loss by reason of 
acts of fraud or dishonesty on his part 
directly or through connivance with 
others.’’ 

[30 FR 14926, Dec. 2, 1965] 

§ 453.11 The nature of the ‘‘duties’’ to 
which the bonding requirement re-
lates. 

The bonding requirement in section 
502(a) relates only to duties of the spec-
ified personnel in connection with their 
handling of funds or other property to 
which this section refers. It does not 
have reference to the special duties im-
posed upon representatives of labor or-
ganizations by virtue of the positions 
of trust which they occupy, which are 
dealt with in section 501(a), and for 
which civil remedies for breach of the 
duties are provided in section 501(b). 
The fact that the bonding requirement 
is limited to personnel who handle 
funds or other property indicates the 
correctness of these conclusions. They 
find further support in the differences 
between sections 501(a) and 502(a) of 
the Act which sufficiently indicate 
that the scope of the two sections is 
not coextensive. 

§ 453.12 Meaning of fraud or dishon-
esty. 

The term ‘‘fraud or dishonesty’’ shall 
be deemed to encompass all those risks 
of loss that might arise through dis-
honest or fraudulent acts in handling 
of funds as delineated in §§ 453.8 and 
453.9. As such, the bond must provide 
recovery for loss occasioned by such 
acts even though no personal gain ac-
crues to the person committing the act 
and the act is not subject to punish-
ment as a crime or misdemeanor, pro-
vided that within the law of the State 
in which the act is committed, a court 
would afford recovery under a bond 
providing protection against fraud or 
dishonesty. As usually applied under 
State laws, the term ‘‘fraud or dishon-
esty’’ encompasses such matters as lar-
ceny, theft, embezzlement, forgery, 
misappropriation, wrongful abstrac-
tion, wrongful conversion, willful 
misapplication or any other fraudulent 
or dishonest acts resulting in financial 
loss. 

[30 FR 14926, Dec. 2, 1965] 

AMOUNT OF BONDS 

§ 453.13 The statutory provision. 
Section 502(a) of the Act requires 

that the bond of each ‘‘person’’ han-
dling ‘‘funds or other property’’ who 
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